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    COMMONWEALTH PARLIAMENTARY ASSOCIATION

NATIONAL ASSEMBLY FOR WALES BRANCH EXECUTIVE
REPORT TO THE CPA WALES BRANCH FOR THE PERIOD 
29 June 2016 – 5 December 2017
Background
The National Assembly for Wales unanimously agreed a motion signed by the four party leaders to apply for admission to membership of the Commonwealth Parliamentary Association (CPA) on 7 July 1999.  Wales was formally welcomed into the CPA at the General Assembly meeting in Trinidad on 19 September 1999. 
The Branch Executive meets at least once a term, on the basis that any other Branch Members who wish to be present are also welcome to attend, with prior notification requested if possible.


Branch Structure
All Assembly Members are by default Members of the CPA Wales Branch

Branch Executive Committee
President:        Elin Jones AM 
Vice President: Ann Jones AM


Chair: Rhun ap Iorwerth AM


Vice Chairs:

Mohammad Asghar (Oscar) AM
Rhianon Passmore AM
David Rowlands AM

Secretary: Manon Antoniazzi, 
Chief Executive and Clerk of the National Assembly for Wales

Acting Secretary: 
Al Davies, Senior International Relations & Protocol Manager
CHAIR'S REPORT
Since being elected as a new Chair to our CPA Branch last June, I’ve had the opportunity to see, first-hand, the importance of the work of the Association and of the opportunities presented through our membership of the CPA. 
I have been encouraged by the interest in the work and activities of our Branch by Members, and in particular by those Members elected to the Assembly for the first time last year. 

The Branch has maintained its position as an active member of the CPA.  It has sent delegates to conferences and seminars in the UK and overseas and has hosted Commonwealth visitors to the Assembly. 

One of the highlights of this past year has been our hosting of the British Isles and Mediterranean Regional (BIMR) Conference of the Commonwealth Women Parliamentarians (CWP) here at the Senedd. This conference, on the theme of “Women in the Economy” attracted women delegates from a diverse range of legislatures and was praised for its innovative programme and excellent speakers. Our thanks and congratulations to Joyce Watson AM and all who were involved in this successful conference.
We continue to work effectively with our Education and Youth Engagement team to involve young people in the work of the Assembly and the CPA. Having decided to reach out to as many potential candidates as possible with a new application process, the Branch was proud to be represented at November 2016’s Commonwealth Youth Parliament in British Columbia, Canada by Laura Elliott.

Following another exciting recruitment campaign to attract the participants for the 2017 Commonwealth Youth Parliament, it was a great disappointment that the planned programme could not go ahead in the British Virgin Islands, due to the catastrophic hurricane which affected the Caribbean. However, we are pleased that our selected young people will now have the opportunity to participate in 2018 CYP programmes to take place in Jersey and India. We were also represented at this year’s Commonwealth Day celebrations in Westminster by Matthew Walker and Samantha Ellis.
I was pleased to lead a full cross-party delegation to this year’s Regional conference in Gibraltar and also to represent the CPA Wales Branch as a BIMR Delegate at the mid-year Executive Committee Meeting, held in Darwin, Australia. 

Mohammad Asghar AM represented the Branch at this year’s recent International Commonwealth Parliamentary Conference in Bangladesh. The Conference saw the election of a new Chairperson for the Association and we were also delighted for Joyce Watson AM, who was elected as Vice-Chair of the International Commonwealth Women Parliamentarians; allowing a further opportunity to influence this important network and to showcase the good work taking place, here in Wales.
The CPA Wales Branch Executive Committee has held five formal meetings during the period of this report. The minutes from these meetings, as well as all reports submitted by Branch Members are available bilingually on the CPA pages of the National Assembly’s website. The Branch’s reports webpage can be accessed by clicking here 
Rhun ap Iorwerth AM.

CPA Wales Branch Chair.
ACTIVITIES UNDERTAKEN DURING THE PERIOD OF THE REPORT:
2016
Commonwealth Women Parliamentarians Leaders’ Summit (July)
Joyce Watson AM represented the Branch and our BIM Region at this Summit.

Report
BIMR Commonwealth Women Parliamentarians (CWP) Steering Committee Meeting (October)
Joyce Watson AM hosted this meeting of the BIMR Women Parliamentarians’ Steering Committee at the Senedd – the first meeting since being elected as CWP Chair of the Region. 
CPA UK & National Assembly of Guyana Parliamentary Forum on Anti-Corruption (November)

David Melding AM was selected to participate in this forum, as part of a CPA UK delegation, at the parliament of Guyana
Report
8th Commonwealth Youth Parliament (CYP), 
British Columbia, Canada (November)

Following interviews and selection by the Executive Committee, the Branch was represented at the 8th CYP in Victoria, British Columbia by Laura Elliott.

Report
62nd Commonwealth Parliamentary Conference, London, UK (December)
Joyce Watson AM and Rhianon Passmore AM represented the Branch at this annual CPA Conference in Westminster – a late substitute for the planned meeting in Bangladesh.
Conference webpage (external link)
2017
Commonwealth Women Parliamentarians Working Group Meeting Wilton Park, UK (February)
Joyce Watson AM was invited to participate in this Working Group meeting for Commonwealth Women Parliamentarians.

Meeting webpage (external link)

Commonwealth Day Programme, Westminster (March)

Participants Matthew Walker and Samantha Ellis were selected to represent the Assembly at this annual programme organised by the CPA Secretariat for young people. 
Report 

4th Conference of the Commonwealth Women Parliamentarians (CWP) from the British Isles and Mediterranean Region (BIMR), 
Senedd, Wales (April)

This successful conference on the theme of “Women in the Economy” received much positive feedback from both participants and invited speakers for its creative and innovative approach.
The conference, hosted by CWP Chair Joyce Watson AM on behalf of the Wales Branch also included participation by Branch Presidents, Llywydd Elin Jones AM and DPO Ann Jones AM, Branch Chair, Rhun ap Iorwerth AM, Rhianon Passmore AM, Suzy Davies AM, Jenny Rathbone AM, Caroline Jones AM and Bethan Jenkins AM as well as from Jane Hutt AM as a conference speaker.
Report (Conference webpage – including “highlights” film)
CPA Mid-Year Executive Committee Meeting Darwin, Australia (April)

Branch Chair Rhun ap Iorwerth was invited to represent the BIM Region at this meeting of the CPA International Executive Committee.

Report (external page)

CPA Fundamentals Programme, Montreal, Canada (April)

Executive Committee Member Rhianon Passmore AM was selected to participate in this inaugural CPA Fundamentals Programme on Parliamentary Practice and Procedure, hosted by the CPA Secretariat, in partnership with McGill University.
Report
47th Conference of the British Isles and Mediterranean Region (BIMR) Gibraltar (May).  
The CPA Wales branch was represented at the Annual Regional Conference by Branch Chair Rhun ap Iorwerth AM, BIMR CWP Chair Joyce Watson AM and Executive Committee Members Mohammad Asghar AM, Rhianon Passmore AM and David Rowlands AM. 

The conference theme was “Strengthening the role of the BIMR region and considering the role of small branches post Brexit”
Conference Programme
Inaugural Conference for Parliamentarians with Disabilities, Nova Scotia, Canada (August) 

Branch Vice-President and DPO, Ann Jones AM represented the Branch at this conference, hosted by the CPA Nova Scotia Branch in Halifax.
Report
14th Canadian Parliamentary Seminar, Ottawa (October)

Lee Waters AM was selected to attend this seminar, hosted by the Canadian federal parliament, which is aimed at new or recently elected parliamentarians. 

Report
63rd Commonwealth Parliamentary Conference, Dhaka, Bangladesh (November)
Branch Executive Member Mohammad Asghar AM (Oscar) was selected to represent the Branch at this CPA international annual conference, the theme of which was “Continuing to enhance high standards of performance of Parliamentarians”
Conference Concluding Statement
Conference Report notes - by Mohammad Asghar AM
(full report to follow)
Commonwealth Visitors to the Senedd. 

The Branch has assisted in the development of programmes for international visitors to the Assembly including Speakers, High Commissioners and delegations from Commonwealth countries and parliaments, including South Africa, Canada, Pakistan, Australia and India. 
Branch Sponsorship Scheme (on-going).    
Members are reminded of this scheme and encouraged to look for opportunities to apply for support for study visits to other Commonwealth Parliaments and Assemblies.  Members interested in this opportunity should, in the first instance, email the Acting Branch Secretary Al Davies (al.davies@assembly.wales) with a brief outline and business case of their proposed study visit.
Forward Look:

9th Commonwealth Youth Parliament - Jersey
28 February-1 March 2018
5thth BIMR CWP, Westminster, United Kingdom
April 2018 (TBC)
        December 2017
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